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TITLE 845 BOARD OF PODIATRIC MEDICINE

Proposed Rule
LSA Document #02-341

DIGEST

Adds 845 IAC 1-5-2.1 concerning reporting of continuing education credit. Repeals 845 IAC 1-5-2. Effective 30 days after filing
with the secretary of state.

845 IAC 1-5-2
845 IAC 1-5-2.1

SECTION 1. 845 IAC 1-5-2.1 IS ADDED TO READ AS FOLLOWS:

845 TAC 1-5-2.1 Reporting continuing education credit; audit
Authority: IC 25-29-2-11; IC 25-1-4-3
Affected: IC 25-29-6-4

Sec. 2.1. (a) The licensee shall provide the board with a sworn statement signed by the licensee that the licensee has
fulfilled the continuing education requirements required by the board.

(b) The licensee shall retain copies of certificates of completion for continuing education courses for three (3) years from
the end of the licensing period for which the continuing education applied. The licensee shall provide the board with copies
of the certificates of completion upon the board’s request for a compliance audit.

(c) Every two (2) years the board shall randomly audit for compliance more than one percent (1%) but less than ten
percent (10%) of the licensees required to take continuing education courses. (Board of Podiatric Medicine; 845 IAC 1-5-2.1)

SECTION 2. 845 IAC 1-5-2 IS REPEALED.
Notice of Public Hearing

Under IC 4-22-2-24, notice is hereby given that on June 13, 2003 at 9:20 a.m., at the Indiana Government Center-South, 402
West Washington Street, Conference Center Room 3, Indianapolis, Indiana the Board of Podiatric Medicine will hold a public
hearing on a proposed new rule concerning reporting of continuing education credit. Copies of these rules are now on file at the
Indiana Government Center-South, 402 West Washington Street, Room W041 and Legislative Services Agency, One North Capitol,
Suite 325, Indianapolis, Indiana and are open for public inspection.

Lisa R. Hayes
Executive Director
Health Professions Bureau



